
409.4   SECTION 4: 

 

AVAILABILITY OF PUBLIC RECORDS 

 

It is the policy of the Board that openness leads to a better informed 

citizenry, which leads to better government and better public policy. It is 

the policy of this office to strictly adhere to the state’s Public Records Act.  

 

Section 149.43 of the ORC provides that all public records shall be open, 

at reasonable times, for inspection.  All public records shall be prepared 

and made available within a reasonable period of time for inspection to 

any person during regular business hours.  Upon request, a person 

responsible for public records shall make copies available at cost, within 

a reasonable period of time.   

 

“Reasonable” takes into account the volume of records requested; the 

proximity of the location where the records are stored; and the necessity 

for any legal review of the records requested. In order to enhance the 

ability to identify requested records, the Board may ask for the request in 

writing, although the requestor shall be advised that a request in writing 

is not mandatory.  

 

Public notice shall be displayed in the Board office with its policy 

regarding availability of public records and the cost of those records if 

paper copies are requested or required. 
 


